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DATE November 22, 2017 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council  

SUBJECT 
FY2017-2018 Emergency Solutions Grant Request for Competitively Sealed 
Proposals 
 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

This memo is to provide an update on the Emergency Solutions Grant (ESG) Request for 
Competitively Sealed Proposal (RFCSP) that became available on September 14, 2017 and 
closed on October 5, 2017.   
 
On December 13, 2017, the Office of Procurement will seek authorization from the City Council 
to reject the proposals received for the FY2017-2018 ESG Program and re-advertise for new 
proposals.  This recommendation is being made because the evaluation criteria used included 
elements that presented an unfair advantage for organizations previously funded because of 
their history with the City.  This action will allow the Office of Homeless Solutions and the Office 
of Procurement to modify the specifications to emphasize collaboration and equity while also 
ensuring that the evaluation criteria does not prohibit new partners from qualifying. 
 
The revised specifications will be advertised by January 11, 2017 to solicit proposals from all 
501c3 nonprofit organizations that serve persons experiencing homelessness.   A final timeline 
will be provided so that you may share with your respective constituents and stakeholders. 
 
The Government Performance & Financial Management Committee will receive this item for 
consideration on December 4, 2017 
 
Should you have any further questions, please let me know. 
 
 
 

 
Nadia Chandler Hardy 
Chief of Community Services 
 

c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager 
Larry Casto, City Attorney 
Craig D. Kinton, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary (Interim) 
Daniel F. Solis, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
 

Jo M. (Jody) Puckett, Assistant City Manager (Interim) 
Jon Fortune, Assistant City Manager 
Joey Zapata, Assistant City Manager 
M. Elizabeth Reich, Chief Financial Officer 
Raquel Favela, Chief of Economic Development & Neighborhood Services 
Theresa O’Donnell, Chief of Resilience 
Directors and Assistant Directors 
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DATE November 22, 2017 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council  

SUBJECT 
FY2017-2018 Agreement with Metro Dallas Homeless Alliance, the Lead Agency 
for the local Continuum of Care 
 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

This memo is to provide an update on the Contract with the Metro Dallas Homeless Alliance, the 
nonprofit that serves as the lead agency for the Continuum of Care and the administrator of the 
Homeless Management Information System 
 
On January 24, 2018, the full council will be requested to: 
  
Authorize a contract with Metro Dallas Homeless Alliance (MDHA) to coordinate regional efforts 
to end homelessness and make improvements in planning, coordination, customization, and 
implementation of the HMIS system meeting to meet federal requirements.  Terms currently 
being negotiated include coordinated efforts to provide customization for homeless shelter 
needs and system capabilities, with increased reporting on MDHA performance and initiatives, 
and increased collaboration with other shelters and facilities, for the period October 1, 2017 
through September 30, 2018. 
 
On December 15, 2017, the Office of Homeless Solutions will brief the Citizen Homeless 
Commission on this item. The Human and Social Needs Committee will be briefed by 
memorandum on January 16, 2018. 
 
Should you have any further questions, please let me know. 
 
 

 
Nadia Chandler Hardy 
Chief of Community Services 
 

c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager 
Larry Casto, City Attorney 
Craig D. Kinton, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary (Interim) 
Daniel F. Solis, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
 

Jo M. (Jody) Puckett, Assistant City Manager (Interim) 
Jon Fortune, Assistant City Manager 
Joey Zapata, Assistant City Manager 
M. Elizabeth Reich, Chief Financial Officer 
Raquel Favela, Chief of Economic Development & Neighborhood Services 
Theresa O’Donnell, Chief of Resilience 
Directors and Assistant Directors 
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DATE November 22, 2017 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council  

SUBJECT 
FY2017-2018 Amended and Restated Bridge Steps Management Services 
Contract, Phase II 
 

“Our Product is Service” 
Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

This memo is to provide an update on the Management Services Contract with Bridge Steps as 
the operator of the City’s Homeless Assistance Center (“The Bridge”). 
 
On December 13, 2017, the full council will be requested to: 
  

1) authorize an amended and restated Management Services Contract, Phase II (MSC) 
with Bridge Steps consistent with the original intent as a low-barrier, housing-focused, 
shelter with proven results in housing placement, reduction in average length of stay and 
reduction in returns to homelessness, and to ensure Bridge Steps complies with all 
conditions for additional funding; 

2) funding for the period of October 1, 2017 through September 30, 2018 from General 
Funds in an amount not to exceed $4,800,000, which includes $1,000,000 from Dallas 
County;  

3) funding for the period of September 1, 2017 through August 31, 2018, from Texas 
Department of Housing and Community Affairs (TDHCA) under the Homeless Housing 
and Services Program (HHSP) in the amount of $811,130; and 

4) execution of the MSC. 
 
The Office of Homeless Solutions briefed the Citizen Homeless Commission on this item on 
November 17, 2017. The Human and Social Needs Committee will be briefed by memorandum 
on December 4, 2017. 
 
Should you have any further questions, please let me know. 
 
 
 

 
Nadia Chandler Hardy 
Chief of Community Services 
 

c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager 
Larry Casto, City Attorney 
Craig D. Kinton, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary (Interim) 
Daniel F. Solis, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
 

Jo M. (Jody) Puckett, Assistant City Manager (Interim) 
Jon Fortune, Assistant City Manager 
Joey Zapata, Assistant City Manager 
M. Elizabeth Reich, Chief Financial Officer 
Raquel Favela, Chief of Economic Development & Neighborhood Services 
Theresa O’Donnell, Chief of Resilience 
Directors and Assistant Directors 
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